
OSSIPEE CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

NOVEMBER 13, 2013 

 

Chairman Ron Adams opened the meeting at 7:00 PM in the Freight House.  

 

Members Present: Jean Hansen, Ron Adams, Charlotte Fitzpatrick and Lynn Clarke    

 

Jean Hansen made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 9, 2013 meeting. Lynn Clarke 

seconded the motion and everyone voted in favor.  

 

The financial report for October was distributed. A thank-you was received from GMCG for Water 

quality monitoring payment. 

 

Applications 

A. Intents to Cut 

 Judith Spinale – Foggs Ridge Rd – Map 275/12 – 28-30 of 37acres 

 Christopher Wright – Old Route 28 – Map 132/33 – 3 of 5 acres 

 Don Hayward – Route 16 – Map 266/7 – 10 of 1318 acres 

 David Sorensen – Route 171 – Map 257/13 – 206 acres 

 Jeremy Pope – Effingham Rd – Map121/23 – 3.5 of 7.38 acres 

 Matthew Sawyer – Route 171 – Map 258 – 13 of 14 acres 

B. State Notices 

DES – Carroll County – Complete Forestry Notification – 257/13 

DES – County of Carroll – Complete Trails Notification – 257/16 

Old Business 

 Scott Property – The Selectmen voted against the Conservation Commission buying the 

property. Ralph Buchanan was not here to tell us what Mr. Scott plans to do. 

 Lake Host – Lynn Clark will follow up on the final report for this year. The Lake Host 

money was removed from the Conservation Commission budget by the Selectmen in 

order to put it on the warrant article with milfoil control. 

 Bird watching program – Eric Masterson is scheduled for 6:00 on April 10 at the 

library 

New Business 

 Lynn Clarke made a motion to donate $100 to Elaine Conners Center for Wildlife. 

Jean Hansen seconded the motion and it carried. 

 Lynn Clarke reported on the Energy Expo in Wolfeboro. There are grants for solar power 

and Sumner Brook is looking into this. Jonathan Gregory will speak at out December 

meeting. 

  Recycling – Lynn will write a letter to organizations about recycling. The Recreation 

newsletter and Facebook could be used to focus attention on recycling. 

 Lynn also asked about doing a holiday project.  It was decided to bring food to donate to 

the next meeting on December 11, 2013. 

 



Lynn Clarke made a motion to adjourn at 8:13. Charlotte seconded the motion and 

it carried. 

 

Informational 

Lakeside Publication – Fall 2013 

Supply Lines with the Source – Fall 2013 

Letter from Randy Lyman 

Letter about NH Tree Farm Program 

 

Pat Jones, Secretary 

 


